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Dear Fellow LaSallians:
Global Reunion GR2012 is now open for registration!

Vancouver Chapter is excited to host the 2012 La Salle College Old Boys’ Global
Reunion (GR2012), which will be held August 2nd to August 6th, 2012 in Vancouver,
Canada. GR2012 will also be a special overseas celebration of the 80th anniversary of
La Salle College. On behalf of Vancouver Chapter and LSCOBA Global Alliance, |
cordially invite all LaSallians worldwide, and their families, to attend this biennial
reunion.

For Reunion schedule and registration details, please visit our GR2012 website at
http://gr2012.Iscob-global.net for the latest update.

Even the best organized event will not be successful without strong participation. We
sincerely hope that you can take advantage of the GR2012 infrastructure and start
organizing your own class reunions in Vancouver. Please spread the word about
GR2012 and start planning for your own unforgettable reunion in August 2012.

We look forward to seeing you all in the summer of 2012!

Sincerely,

Victor Leung (1977)

President, LSCOBA Vancouver Chapter
Chair, GR2012 Organizing Committee

Reminders

Edmonton

Monthly Dim Sum Gathering

Date April 13, 2012

Time noon

Venue Urban China Restaurant i1 7 14
10604-101 Street

Southern California

Monthly Dim Sum Gathering

Date every first Sunday

Time noon to 2 pm

Venue Empress Harbor Seafood Restaurant
111 N. Atlantic Blvd., 3/F,
Monterey Park

Toronto

La Salle Day Dinner

Date: May 15, 2012 (Tuesday)

Time: 7:00pm

Venue: Regal Chinese Cusine & Banquet Hall
HH g
1571 Sandhurst Circle, #107 (Woodside
Square), Scarborough, Ontario

Price: $40 per person

RSVP: Any Toronto OBA Director, or
Jimmy Chang (66) at 416-219-6556,
Felix Leung (85) at 416-837-9327

Vancouver

AGM

Date: May 15, 2012 (Tuesday)

Time 6:30pm

Venue BC Sushi, 2126 West Broadway off

Arbutus St in Vancouver
Price: $35.00/each.
RSVP: secretary@Iscobavan.org

About this newsletter |

This newsletter is aimed at providing an electronic platform for communication among La Salle College old boys residing in North
America. However, it shall not be used as a tool to promote any personal agenda. The editorial board therefore reserves the right to
review and edit all submissions to ensure that no inappropriate contents appear in any issue of this newsletter. The editorial board
also reserves the right to reject any submission that is not in line with the objective of this newsletter. Please send all your
communications to editors@Iscobaedm.org.

To subscribe to this newsletter, please email (with subject line: subscribe) to newsletter-Iscobaedm.org-subscribe @Iscobaedm.org.

Newsletter Committee comprises of the following members:

Vancouver Victor Leung (1977), Southern California Eddie Shek (1985)
José Antonio Yeung-Cardoso (1968)
Toronto Felix Leung (1985), San Francisco Bay Area  Ephrem Fung (1976)

Jimmy Chang (1966)
Christopher Tse (1965),
Peter Lai (1967)

East Coast (USA) Edmonton Calvin Chan (1971)
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Chapter News

San Francisco Bay Area Chapter
Thank You and Report on the Donation for the family of Mr. Chan Chau Mo.

Dear LaSallian,

On behalf of the family of Mr. Chan Chau Mo, our former PE teacher, the LSCOBA San Francisco (Bay Area) Chapter would like to
thank you for our fellow LaSallians’ in the Bay Area for their generosity and benevolence in offering their helping hands.

Our Chapter has raised US$1,690 (“HKS 13,182) in total, including the $220 from the Donation Scheme co-organized with the San
Jose Earthquake Soccer team.

The donation had been hand-delivered by our Chapter President, Andrew Sien 63’, to the LSCOBA (HK) President, Mark Huang 85’;
who would then present it to the Chan’s family with our condolences.

Continuous supports are mostly welcome for Mr Chan’s young family. If you would like to proceed for further donation, please
kindly contact Ephrem Fung at sf@Iscoba.com.

The Chapter will spread their updates if further information/news is received from the LSCOBA (HK).

We would like to express our deep gratitude to Matthew Chan 00’ in coordinating the Donation Scheme with the San Jose
Earthquake Soccer team; and Ephrem Fung, our chapter’s immediate past president, in collecting and coordinating the donation for
the Chan’s family

Thanks and May God Bless you,

-Mr Chan, who served LSC for some 30 years, leading the school to numerous victories, especially in volleyball, passed
away on 27 January 2012, and left behind his widow and three young children.

Bay Area LaSallian Celebration Dinner of the Grand Slam 2012
“Hip-Hip Hurray! We Love the way we win!”

r .
What a marvelous Grand Slam of our Alma Mater at the Hong Kong | '
Inter-school Athlete Meet 2012. Capturing the A Grade, B- Grade
and C Grade Champions and the Overall Champion together! It is
the first time in our history.

A group of Bay Area LaSallian gathered together to celebrate this
Grand Slam at the Zen Peninsula, Millbrae CA on 2" March. 2012.

During the dinner, we shared our experience when we were still in
schools. How we cheered in Wan Chai to support our Athletes. How
we buried ourselves among the schoolmates, shouting and singing
the slogans which we hoped that could share the pressure and
support our athletes in the least we could do.

Winning the Grand Slam is one of greatest presents for our school’s
80" Anniversary. Many of us were very excited when we were
watching it, Live, online, cheering and supporting our Athletes over the ocean, shared the jubilation when the Moment of Grand
Slam were realized.

Now, with hard facts, we can sing in a louder voice, “There are famous schools in plenty, With their heroes by their scores; And they
flourish, high and mighty, But La Salle is something more!”

Well Done! La Salle Athletes!

p.s. Special thanks to Fulcan Fong 82’ in initiating and organizing, and Nelson Lai 74’ for arranging the delicious 8 Ibs King Crab dinner
with the special-made gourmet desserts!

Joint newsletter of East Coast USA, Edmonton, San Francisco Bay Area, Southern California, Toronto and Vancouver Chapters 2
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Spring Picnic 2012

With the clement weather — the mild sunshine and gentle breeze, it was a perfect Sunday morning for picnic.

on 11" March 2012, Sunday, 30 Old Boys and their families joined together vividly by the Lake Elizabeth at the Fremont Central Park
for the spring picnic organized by the LSCOBA San Francisco (Bay Area) Chapter. We chilled and chatted cordially under the
bonhomie atmosphere of the picnic.

1”7

“It’s a pleasant event!” said one of the Old Boys, “It’s always great to have such kind of gathering, from time to time, as It is hard to
gather with the fellow LaSallians, whom are scattered around the Bay.” This picnic was originally planned to be held in November
2011, but was postponed due to severe weather condition.

On behalf of the Chapter, we would like to thank the LaSallians who came to the spring picnic, and to welcome Joseph Ouyoung
78’in joining our club.

We would also like to express our deep gratitude to Chris Ngai 78’ for the delicious home-made chicken-wings and President Andrew
Sien and his committee for preparing and arranging the food and venue.

Joint newsletter of East Coast USA, Edmonton, San Francisco Bay Area, Southern California, Toronto and Vancouver Chapters 3
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Edmonton Chapter

AGM / Spring Dinner
g - —_

The annual general meeting and Spring Dinner was held on March 24 at Urban China, a Chinese restaurant operated by a fellow
LaSallian.

Bill Wong (1966) was elected the new President for session 2012 — 2014.

Vancouver Chapter

AGM

Our Annual General Meeting is coming up shortly. It is always on May 15 on St John Baptist de La Salle's feast day. This year there
will be no election as the directorship is for a two-year term. More info can be found at http://www.lscobavan.org.

Date: May 15, 2012 (Tuesday)

Time 6:30pm

Venue BC Sushi, 2126 West Broadway off Arbutus St in Vancouver
Price: $35.00/each.

RSVP: secretary@I|scobavan.org

Joint newsletter of East Coast USA, Edmonton, San Francisco Bay Area, Southern California, Toronto and Vancouver Chapters 4
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Louis Pomeroy Memorial Cup 2012
Kevin Kwok (1988)

Welcome speech delivered by our Chapter president, Jimmy Chang (66) Dim Sum lunch before the MJ tournament

The Toronto Chapter 2012 Louis Pomeroy memorial Mah Jong Tournament was held on 4 March 2012, at Emperor Fine Chinese
Cuisine T {fg~ ™ F{JQ’:E{?JE:, with more than 44 MJ players at 9 competing tables and 2 non-competing tables, and a total of 84 old
boys and guests for dinner.

After a fierce and keen competition, the Louis Pomeroy Memorial Trophy was presented by our chapter president, Jimmy Chang (66)
and Louis’s son, Tony Pomeroy (71), to the highest scoring old boys, Calvin Kan (03). Joseph Yu (61), who was also a former teacher
at LSC, was the first runner-up. Besides presenting the overall title, prizes were presented to the participants ranking from 1st to
16th during dinner by Chapter President, Jimmy Chang (66) and Vice-President, Danny Au Yeung (67).

We would like to express our sincere appreciation to our organizer/referee, Danny Au Yeung (67), who secured the nice venue/food
and spent the whole day to maintain the best atmosphere of the tournament. Credit should also be given to Paul Khoo (71) for
picking out the nice red wine for dinner and to Paul Wong (73) for the preparation of the trophies.

L — R: Danny Au Yeung (67), Joseph Yu (61) - first runner up, Jimmy Chang (66) L-R: Kevin Kwok (88), Danny Au Yeung (67), Calvin Kan (03) — overall champion, Tony
Pomeroy (71), Jimmy Chang (66)

Joint newsletter of East Coast USA, Edmonton, San Francisco Bay Area, Southern California, Toronto and Vancouver Chapters 5
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La Salle Day Dinner

Apr 2012

Date: May 15, 2012 (Tuesday)
Time: 7:00pm

Venue: Regal Chinese Cusine & Banquet Hall E“l,’ﬁﬂ g ; 5 L] Eb
1571 Sandhurst Circle, #107 (Woodside Square), _ iy <& 1 = i & 8 i 5 ﬁ
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Felix Leung (85) at 416-837-9327 g ' ]
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In Memoriam

=] Crip, f . 10
“Heonald Clive {,__rwx : '/"f"/?n?'
1937 — 2012

Vancouver Chapter was mourning the loss of one of their fellow brothers, Ronald Loui-Ying (Class of 1956) who had sadly passed
away in March 17, 2012.

As one of the founding members of the Vancouver Chapter, Ronald had remained loyal and active to the Chapter and was serving his

terms as one of the directors prior to his sudden departure. Many members of the Vancouver Chapter had paid tribute to Ronald
and had attended his funeral held in March 22, 2012.

Ronald will always be remembered and treasured by the brothers of Vancouver Chapter.
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School News

Excerpts from http://www.lasalle.edu.hk
2012-03-26
Ms Luk Awarded the MIT Inspiring Teacher Award

La Salle College Maths Panel Head, Ms LUK Mee Lin, was recently awarded the MIT
Inspirational Teacher Award for inspiring excellence in a current MIT student and La Salle
College alumnus, CHUNG Ping Ngai (Brian), a Form 7 graduate of La Salle College in 2010.
This award provides MIT (Massachusetts Institute of Technology) students a way to
recognize teachers who inspired them. Ms LUK was hosted by the MIT Alumni Association of
Hong Kong at a Dinner Reception on the 26th March, where she received her Award of
recognition by the Provost of MIT, Professor Reif. Several La Salle MIT alumni in Hong Kong
joined the wonderful occasion. Congratulations to Ms Luk as this honourable Award brings is
a positive reflection on the quality of teachers at La Salle College. For more details please
visit: http://web.mit.edu/inspire

2012-03-24
Hong Kong Outstanding Student Awards

Two students from Form 6 have recently received recognition for their leadership and
contribution to Hong Kong.

1. JIM King To Anthony (6F) has been awarded the EDB Future Leaders Award for his
contribution to the College and the wider community.

2. LEUNG Chun Yin Marco (6G) has been awarded the Kowloon City Outstanding Student
Award for his contribution to the College and the wider community. Marco was selected
through and essay and interview process.

2012-03-22
Congratulations to our Wind Orchestra — 1st in the Hong Kong Music Festival

Congratulations to the La Salle College Wind Orchestra who were awarded 1st Place at the Hong Kong Music Festival on Wednesday
night, March 21st , with a performance piece the adjudicator wrote “as good as it gets” — the result of pure hard work, a very
disciplined and focused attitude, and a desire to ‘create music for the audience. Congratulations to all our music teams, soloists,
Orchestras, and to the conductors and teachers. The results of the Orchestras which all performed in the Senior Division this year
are:

Wind Orchestra Chinese Orchestra Symphony Orchestra
Champion 2nd Overall 4th Overall

2012-03-21
Congratulations to the Academic & General Knowledge Team

The La Salle College Academic & General Knowledge Team were awarded the Merit Prize in
the 1st “Goose Cup” Hong Kong China's National General Knowledge Competition organized
by The Hong Kong and Macao Affairs Office of the State Council and Wenweipo. The
competition team members were: William Ng (4E), Ronnie Kwok (4D) and Dominic Law (3F).
Theodore Tsang (3F) and Jason Tang (3E) win Individual Merit Awards.

The Academic & General Knowledge Team also participated in the 12th Hong Kong Basic Law and National Knowledge Online Quiz
Competition organized by Zhongshan University Law Faculty and the Hong Kong Students Association Limited, in which five boys
received Outstanding Awards. They were: Trevor Wan (1B), Isaac Kwan (2F), William Ng (4E), Ronnie Kwok (4D) and Chan Kin Hang
(5C). William Ng (4E) also received an Individual Merit Award for this competition. Thank you to all staff and supporters.
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